The Bronxville History Center Collection Of Pamphlets, Booklets, Reprints, Reports and Periodicals

A Series in the Bronxville History Center Printed Materials Collection

A Finding Aid to the Collection in the Bronxville History Center, Village of Bronxville, at the Bronxville Public Library

> Prepared by Raymond H. Geselbracht Bronxville, New York 2019

Administrative Information

Title: Bronxville History Center Printed Materials Collection **Volume** (excluding duplicates):

Newspapers: About 100,000 pages Books: About 365 items Pamphlets, Booklets, Reprints, Reports, Periodicals: 5.3 linear feet City Directories and Telephone Books: 2.1 linear feet School Yearbooks (not including Bronxville School): 14 items Exhibition and Auction Catalogs: 39 items Postcards: About 514 items Access: Open Processed by Raymond H. Geselbracht

The Pamphlets, Booklets, Reprints, Reports, and Periodicals Collection

includes items about the history of Bronxville, surrounding communities such as Yonkers and Mount Vernon and Eastchester, and Westchester County; items about Bronxville's village government, its neighborhoods, its artists and architects, its schools, churches, civic organizations, veterans and patriotic organizations, and country clubs; its real estate developments; its political parties and campaigns; and about Lawrence Hospital, the Hotel Gramatan, the Bronxville Public Library, and the Bronx River Parkway Reservation.

Pamphlets, Booklets, Articles, Reports, and Periodicals Collection

- Andrus, William DeWitt. *Freedom to Use Curiosity and Imagination*. New York: William E. Rudge's Sons, 1951.
- "Anne Hutchinson NSDAR—Centennial, 1919-2019."
- Barrett, Halsey V. *Experiences aboard the First Ship Sunk in the D-Day Invasion of France*. [Bronxville, NY]: privately printed, n. d.
- Bolton, Reginald Pelham. "Bolton Priory at Pelham Manor." *The Quarterly Bulletin of the Westchester County Historical Society*, July 1930, 54-58.
- *The Bronx River Parkway Reservation.* Westchester County, NY: Department of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, c. 2000. Two copies.
- *Bronx River Retrospective*—300 Years of Life Along the Bronx River Valley. White Plains, NY: Greenburg Nature Center and the Scarsdale Historical Society, 1983.
- Bronxville--General

- "Activity in Bronxville." Westchester Life of To-day. Westchester Publishing Company, August 1916. Two copies.
- AFS Bronxville Chapter Newsletter, Spring 1991. [Bronxville, NY].
 American Field Service, Bronxville Chapter.
- Attractive Homes in Bronxville and Westchester. Bronxville, NY: Fish & Marvin, c. 1940s.
- The Avalon-Flyer for a Bronxville Apartment Building, c. 1999.
- Barr, John. *Centennial Suite: The Centennial Poem, Bronxville, New York,* 1998. Bronxville, NY: privately printed, 1998.
- Beaman, Arthur S. "The Bronxville League for Service." *Westchester Life*, November 1947, 11, 23, 30.
- Bolton, Reginald Pelham. "The Pondfield Farm—Bronxville." *The Quarterly Bulletin of the Westchester County Historical Society*, January 1931, 27-30.
- *Brantwood Hall, A Day and Boarding School for Girls.* Bronxville, NY: Brantwood Hall, 1946.
- *Bronxville.* [Bronxville, NY]: privately printed, 1970. Guide for a house tour given May 17, 1970. Eight copies.
- *Bronxville.* [Bronxville, NY]: The Advertising Partnership, Promotional Booklet, c. 1990. Four copies.
- *Bronxville*, Real Estate Company Brochure with Map of Eastchester, 1994.
- Bronxville—Political Flyers and Booklets, c. 1990s—Nancy D. Hand, George S. Pickwick, William W. Staudt, Sheila Stein, Robert Riggs, William Primps, Audrey Hochberg.
- The Bronxville Calendar, 1948. Gramatan National Bank. Three copies.
- *The Bronxville Calendar, 1948, 1988, 1990, 1998.* Houlihan Lawrence Real Estate. Three copies of the 1948 and 1998 calendars, two copies of the 1990 calendar.
- Bronxville Field Club—Introductory Booklet, for the years 1975, 1976, 1978, 1979, 2004-2005, and 2007-2008.
- Bronxville Field Club–Bylaws and Rules, 2009-2010.
- Bronxville, from Indian Trails to Commuter Rails—a Standard Flower Show and Centennial House Tour. Boulder Ledge Garden Club, October 3, 1998.
- Bronxville and Lawrence Properties. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, Inc., 1937. Promotional booklet. Five copies.
- Bronxville and Lawrence Properties in Westchester County. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, Inc., 1956. Promotional booklet. Two copies.
- o Bronxville/Ley Real Estate Community Calendars, 2004, 2005, 2010.
- Bronxville/Ley Real Estate Promotional Booklets and Brochures, 1981-1998.

- *The Bronxville Phoenix.* Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Phoenix Inc., Summer 1992.
- Bronxville—Quiet Charm and Elegance. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, c. 1980s. Six copies.
- o Bronxville Riding Club Horse Show, May 24, 1930. Program.
- *The Bronxville Shopping Center*—*A Guide for Your Christmas Shopping.* Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, Inc., c. 1950.
- Buff, Barbara Ball. "Living with Art: William Lawrence's Vision of the World Included a Community Where Artists and Their Patrons Could Live Alongside Each Other." *New York Alive*, November/December 1989, 40-43. Two copies.
- Burtnett, Bertrand G. "The Masterton Homestead Bronxville," in *The Quarterly Bulletin of the Westchester County Historical Society*, April 1931, 65-69.
- *Calling All Bronxville.* Advertising booklet, published by *Liberty Magazine*, c. 1930s.
- *The Cellar Door*, June 1917. Bronxville, NY: Gramatan Coal & Supply Co.
- The Churches of Bronxville, New York, 1950.
- Down the Rabbit Hole A Standard Flower Show, Presented by Boulder Ledge Garden Club, Bronxville, New York. The Reformed Church, May 21, 1996. Two copies.
- Elliot, Jean. Report on Dogwood Hill, April 1951.
- *Final Assembly,* Program for the Final Meeting of the Bronxville Home Defense Guard, December 23, 1918. Two copies.
- Gill, Brendan. "Victorian Bronxville: A Tour in the Vernacular." Westchester Magazine, June 1976.
- Gramatan News. Bronxville, NY: Gramatan National Bank and Trust Company, issues of October and November 1953, March and April 1954, January, April, and May 1955, June 1956, May, June, October, and November 1957.
- Hill, Marilynn Wood. "In Search of a Lost Son: From Bronxville Foster Child to World-Renowned Poet." *The Westchester Historian*, Summer 1998, 60-67.
- *Historic and Specimen Trees in the Village of Bronxville Labelled by the Boulder Ledge Garden Club—Commemorative, 1776-1976.* Two copies.
- *A History of Bronxville*. Compiled c. 1945.
- Information for Home Builders. New York: Atlas Portland Cement Company, 1921. Includes a photograph of a house in Bronxville by Bates and How.

- Keller, Harry K. "Stoneleigh...the Old and the New." Westchester Realtor, May 1954.
- *Kensington Hall Apartments.* 64 Kensington Road. Advertising brochure. Three copies.
- *Lawrence Investing Company* 100 Years. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Investing Company, 1988.
- Lawrence Properties—Promotional Booklet, c. 1970.
- League of Women Voters. *Bulletin,* October 1996.
- League of Women Voters. *If You Live in Bronxville*. [Bronxville, NY], 1954. Two copies.
- League of Women Voters. *This is Bronxville*. [Bronxville, NY], 1984 and 1993 Editions. Four copies of the 1984 edition, three copies of the 1993 edition.
- Loughran, Tim. "The Good Life: Bronxville Keeps Wicked World at Bay. *Takeout*, September 26, 1988, 17-18.
- Massee Country School, Bronxville, New York—Introductory Booklets for the School's Fourth, Sixth, and Eighth Years of Operation, (36, 68, and 54 pages, respectively; 1911, 1913, and 1915, respectively).
- Massee Country School, Bronxville, New York—Playbill, 1913; *The Quill*, 1915; and a School Brochure, c. 1917.
- *Midland Gardens, Kraft and Midland Avenues, in the Village of Bronxville, New York.* Real estate brochure, Elliott Bates, c. 1940s. Two copies.
- *Midland Gardens, Midland and Kraft Avenues, Bronxville, New York.* Real estate brochure, Elliott Bates, 1939
- "Movie Programs for Bronxville Children What 748 Parents Think." Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Motion Picture Council, c. 1938.
- *Normandy Terrace.* Promotional brochure, n.d.
- Oakledge. Elliott Bates, Inc., promotional brochure, c. 1950.
- "The Old Farms and Estates from which Bronxville Evolved." From the Archives of the Eastchester Historical Society. *The Villager*, October 1964, 11-16.
- One Cedar Street, A Lawrence Property. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, c. 1930s. Two copies.
- *Profile Village of Bronxville. Westchester Realtor, March 1965. Four copies.*
- Provisions of Law as to Use of Bicycle—Booklet, Village of Bronxville, n. d., with note, Roy M. Stephens, Lic. #6"
- *Rivermere, A Lawrence Property.* Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Management, c. 1930s.
- The Rotary Club of Bronxville Presents the Cadet Glee Club, United States Military Academy, January 24, 1958. Program.

- o Rotary Club of Bronxville. Official Directory, 1962-1963.
- o Rotary Club of Bronxville. Official Directory, 1972-1973
- Silhouettes & Sonnets. [Bronxville, NY]. Bronxville Beautification Committee, Inc., 1996. Two copies.
- Tree Identification Maps: Bronxville School, Village Hall, Reformed Church, Public Library. Boulder Ledge Garden Club, 1981. Five copies.
- 25th Silver Anniversary Journal, 1934-1959. Bronxville, NY: Women's Republican Club of Bronxville, N.Y., 1959. Four copies.
- *V-E Day, Victory in Europe*—WWII, May 8, 1945. Program for a Commemoration of the 50th Anniversary of V-E Day (Victory in Europe— World War II, May 8, 1945. On the Village Hall Front Lawn, May 8, 1995.
- Victory Celebration Souvenir Booklet, Gramatan Lodge, No 927, Free and Accepted Masons, January 27, 1919.
- Villa BXV—Classically Inspired, Artfully New. Promotional Booklet, c. 2017.
- Village of Bronxville Commemorates the 50th Anniversary of V-E Day, Victory in Europe—WWII, May 8, 1945. Program for event, May 8, 1995.
- *Welcome*—*Bronxville Public Library*. [Bronxville, NY]: privately printed, 2002. A general information pamphlet for patrons.
- Bronxville—Churches—General
 - The Churches of Bronxville, 1950
 - The Churches of Bronxville—Articles. *The Villager*. Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Women's Club, November 1966.
- Bronxville—Churches—Christ Church
 - *Christ Church, Bronxville, New York—Opening Recital on the New Four-Manual Organ, October 18, 1926.*
 - *Christ Church—Parish Directory, 1977-1978.*
 - Christ Church–Programs and Flyers, 1977-1989.
 - Parents' Handbook—Eliza Corwin Frost Child Center of Christ Church, Bronxville, New York—Issues for 1987-1988, 1988-1989, 1994-1995, 1996-1997, and 1997-1998.
 - The Revelation Windows—Christ Church, Bronxville, New York, 1994.

- Bronxville-Churches-Reformed Church
 - Directory of Membership, 1990-1991 The Reformed Church, Bronxville, New York
 - Graff, Elsieanna. The First One Hundred and Twenty-five Years of the Reformed Church of Bronxville. Bronxville, NY: Reformed Church of Bronxville, 1976.
 - The Reformed Church of Bronxville—Directory, 1993-1994.

- The Reformed Church of Bronxville—Memorial Library, Church Authors Section.
- The Reformed Church, Bronxville, New York, 125th Anniversary, 1850-1975 Annual Directory, The Program and Membership of the Church, 1975-1976.
- Warner, Lamont A. *Historical Sketch of the Reformed Church at Bronxville*, *N.Y., Organized 1850*. Bronxville, NY: The Consistory, 1933. From the Margaret Chambers Warnshuis Collection.
- Walker, Jessie Blanchard. "The Memorial Windows in the Reformed Church of Bronxville, New York." Bronxville, NY: the Consistory of the Reformed Church, 1956.
- *What does Our Church Mean to You?* Bronxville, NY: Reformed Church of Bronxville, c. 1990s.
- Bronxville-Churches-Saint Joseph's Church
 - *Church of Saint Joseph...Diamond Jubilee Celebration, Mass of Dedication,* October 5, 2003.
 - *Church of St. Joseph.* Fundraising campaign booklet, 2008.
 - *Church of Saint Joseph Men's Club,* 50th Anniversary Celebration, 1954-2004.
 - The Dedication of the Parish Center of The Church of Saint Joseph by His Eminence John Cardinal O'Connor, Archbishop of New York, September 27, 1986.
 - Dedicatory Recital of the Möller Organ—Program for a Recital at Saint Joseph's Church, September 18, 1988
 - *Gay 90's Trading Post Gazette*—Program for a Bazaar at St. Joseph's Church, December 1937.
 - The Mother's Club of St. Joseph School Presents—Celebrate the Century, Spring Fashion Show and Dinner, Thursday, April 2, 1998.
 - The School of St. Joseph...Dedication, Bronxville, New York, Octrober 7, 1951.
 - Silver Jubilee, 1906-1931, Reverend Joseph Lawrence McCann. Bronxville, NY: Saint Joseph's Church, 1931. Two copies.
 - St. Joseph's Church—Golden Jubilee, 1922/1972. Five copies.
 - Turning Darkness into Light: The Seventh Annual Interfaith Holocaust Commemorative Service—Saint Joseph's Church April 28, 1998.
- Bronxville—Churches—Village Lutheran Church
 - o "Complete the Task" for Our Village Lutheran Church, 1961-1964.
 - Forliano, Richard, et. al. Village Lutheran Church, The Chapel School Anniversary! – A Commemorative History of Our Church and School.
 [Bronxville, NY]: Village Lutheran Church, c. 2016.
 - Our Church–Village Lutheran Church, 1916-1986.
 - The Story of Our Church (as Told in Oct. 1953)—The Village Church-Lutheran, Bronxville, New York. Two copies.

- The Village Church, Lutheran. Bronxville, New York. Not dated.
- Village Lutheran Church *The Chapel School, 1947-1972.*
- Village Lutheran Church *The Chapel School, Bronxville, New York, Proposed Addition,* 1971
- Bronxville–Concordia College
 - *The Blue and the Gold, Commencement 1930.* Bronxville, NY: Concordia College, 1930.
 - Concordia College, Bronxville, New York—*Bronxville Concordia*, an Introductory Booklet, 1911.
 - Concordia College *Called to Serve,* a Booklet Commemorating the Service of Ralph Clarence Schulz, and a Program for the Commemoration Service, September 27, 1987
 - *Concordia College, 1881-2006: Prologue to the Future.* Privately printed, c. 2006. Four copies.
 - Concordia New Yorker, The Magazine of Concordia College, New York.
 Bronxville, NY: Concordia College, 2009.
 - Stein Hall—Building on History. Bronxville, NY: Concordia College, c. 1990.
- Bronxville Historical Conservancy
 - *The Bronxville Historical Conservancy—Celebrating Our 20th Year.* Bronxville Historical Conservancy, 2018.
 - *The Bronxville Journal*. Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Historical Conservancy, Volume 1, 2001 (four copies).
 - *The Bronxville Journal*. Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Historical Conservancy, Volume 2, 2002-2003 (three copies).
 - *The Bronxville Journal.* Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Historical Conservancy, Volume 3, 2005-2006 (two copies).
 - *The Bronxville Journal*. Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Historical Conservancy, Volume 4, 2008-2009 (three copies).
 - *Building Bronxville Brick by Brick*—Bronxville Historical Conservancy LEGO Program, 2017.
 - *The Chronicle*. Bronxville, NY: Bronxville Historical Conservancy, 2000-2012, 2015-2018.
 - [1 of 2]
 - [2 of 2]
 - *The Year We Were Twenty*, 2018. Bronxville Historical Conservancy, 2018.
- Bronxville—Junior League of Bronxville
 - *By-lines, 1983.* [Bronxville, NY]. The Junior League of Bronxville, New York, Inc.
 - Year Book, 1960-1961. The Junior League of Bronxville, Inc.

- Yearbook, 1978-1979. The Junior League of Bronxville, Inc.
- Yearbook, 1981-1982. The Junior League of Bronxville, Inc.
- Bronxville-Lawrence Hospital
 - *About Lawrence Hospital—Information for Patients and Visitors.* Lawrence Hospital, 1968.
 - The Anniversary Ball, Honoring Lawrence Hospital's Eighty Years of Service, Saturday September 16, 1989. Program. Two copies.
 - o Annual Report...Lawrence Hospital, Bronxville, New York, 1917.
 - o Thirty-ninth Annual Report of Lawrence Hospital, Bronxville, New York, 1948.
 - Annual Report Lawrence Hospital, 1954.
 - Annual Report Lawrence Hospital, 1955.
 - Annual Report—Lawrence Hospital, 1957.
 - Annual Report—Lawrence Hospital, 1959.
 - A Story of Progress—The 1966 Annual Report of Lawrence Hospital, Bronxville, New York.
 - o Annual Report Lawrence Hospital, 1968. Two copies.
 - o Annual Report—Lawrence Hospital, 1970.
 - o Annual Report—Lawrence Hospital, 1974.
 - Annual Report Lawrence Hospital, 1975.
 - \circ The Ashley Baker Morrill Library -A Guide to Its Services.
 - o Building for Health. Lawrence Hospital, 1959.
 - *The Community Memorial Building*, c. 1948. Proposal to enlarge Lawrence Hospital. Two copies.

- The Diamond Anniversary Ball, Lawrence Hospital, Bronxville, New York, September 14, 1984. Program.
- The Lawrence Hospital Auxiliary Annual Reports for 1988, 1989, and 1997.
- Lawrence Hospital Center Calendar, 2004.
- o Lawrence Hospital—Handbook for Patients on Admission, c. 1986.
- Lawrence Hospital News, Summer 1991.
- *Lawrence Hospital Newsletter*—Issues for June 1970, February and October 1976, February and October 1977, May 1978, and July 1981.
- *Lawrence Hospital*—*Progress Report,* c. 1979.
- Lawrence Hospital—A Report to the Community on 1946.
- Lawrence Hospital Update, Fall 1989.
- The Lawrence Hospital in the Village of Bronxville—Preliminary Announcement, June First, 1909. Bronxville, NY, 1909.
- *A Layman's Guide to Lawrence Hospital.* Lawrence Hospital, 1948.

- Quality Health Care for the Community—Annual Report, Lawrence Hospital, Bronxville, New York, 1974.
- Serving and Caring—Lawrence Hospital Auxiliary Newsletter, Spring 1989.
- Bronxville—Lawrence Park
 - "The Bronxville League for Service, Inc. Presents a Walking Tour of Lawrence Park Homes," Flyer for a Walking Tour of Lawrence Park, October 17, 1976.
 - Gill, Rosemary. *The Owl House, A Memoir*. Bronxville, NY: privately printed, 2017.
 - *Lawrence Park Artists and Writers.* [Bronxville, NY]: Privately printed, 1967. Guide for a house tour given October 8, 1967. Five copies.
 - Lawrence Park and Bronxville. New York: Lawrence Park Realty Co., c.
 1907. A promotional booklet, includes Frederick E. Partington, "A Unique Suburb," reprinted from *Indoors and Out*, and anonymous, "Bronxville—Past, Present, and Future."
 - Lawrence Park and Bronxville Tours —1965, 1976, 1987, 1989, 1993
 - *Lawrence Park*—1995 *Historic House Tour*. Eight copies.
 - Morgan, Eloise. Walking Tour Guide, Lawrence Park National Historic District, Bronxville, New York. [Bronxville, NY]: Lawrence Park Hilltop Association, 1993. Twelve copies.
 - *Residences for Sale in Lawrence Park.* Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Park Realty Co., c. 1919.
 - *The Story of Lawrence Park.* Privately printed, 1895.
 - *The Story of Lawrence Park.* 1895, reprinted 1974 by the Lawrence Park Hilltop Association. Seven copies.
- Bronxville-Leonard Morange Post 464, American Legion
 - Directory, 1940-1941 and Directory, 1942-1943. Leonard Morange Post 464, Department of New York, American Legion, Bronxville, NY.
 - Night of Sport: An All-Star Program. Bronxville, NY: Leonard S. Morange Post, June 24, 1935. Event program. Two copies.
 - Night of Sport. Bronxville, NY: Leonard S. Morange Post, June 22, 1936.
 Event program. Two copies.
 - Sunny Skies, A Musical Comedy by Walter Stone, Presented by Leonard S. Morange Post 464, the American Legion. Bronxville High School, April 27-28, 1934.
 - *Ten Years of Comradeship and Service*. Bronxville, NY: Leonard Morange Post No. 464, American Legion, c. 1929.
- Bronxville Women's Club
 - Bronxville Women's Club—Concert Program, A Festival of Music by Franz Peter Schubert in Celebration of His 200th Birthday, January-May 1997.

- 50th Anniversary Bronxville Women's Club, 1925-1975. Program for the Bronxville Women's Club Fiftieth Anniversary Ball, April 5, 1975.
- The Garden Department of the Bronxville Women's Club Invites You to an Exhibition of Flower Arrangements and Gardens," Wednesday, May 20.
 Bronxville Women's Club, 1953 or 1959.
- Year Book, 1974-1975. Bronxville Women's Club.
- Year Book, 1995-1996. Bronxville Women's Club. Two copies.
- Coe, Fred A., Jr. *Burroughs Wellcome Co., 1880-1980: Pioneer of Pharmaceutical Research.* New York: The Newcomen Society in North America, 1980. Headquartered in Tuckahoe, c. 1918-1962.
- Cooper, Linda. *A Walker's Guide to the Hutchinson River Parkway Trail.* Westchester County, NY: Westchester County Department of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, not dated.
- Eastchester
 - *Annual Report to the Community, June 30, 2004.* [Bronxville, NY]. The Community Fund of Bronxville Eastchester Tuckahoe, Inc.
 - *Annual Report to the Community, June 30, 2006.* [Bronxville, NY]. The Community Fund of Bronxville Eastchester Tuckahoe, Inc.
 - Bianchi, Harriet H. "Restoration of Eastchester's Old Marble School." *The Westchester Historian*, April-June 1961, 46-49.
 - The Community Fund: Local Giving for Local Needs—Past, Present and Future. [Bronxville, NY]. The Community Fund of Bronxville Eastchester Tuckahoe, Inc., c. 1990.
 - Creamer, Robert. *The Story of a Town, 1664-1964.* Town of Eastchester, NY: privately printed, 1964. Five copies.
 - *Eastchester—History of a Town.* Eastchester, NY. Anne Hutchinson School, Teachers and Students of the Sixth Grade, 1989.
 - Eastchester Republican Town Committee—Second Annual Dinner Dance, October 23, 1954. Program and Menu.
 - *FCS News*, Spring 1998. [Eastchester, NY]. Family and Community Services, Inc.
 - Forliano, Richard. *Eastchester—Birthplace of the Bill of Rights*. Eastchester, NY: privately printed, c. 1991. Four copies.
 - Frame of Mind Eastchester Arts Journal. Eastchester Arts Council, Volume One (five issues), 1995.
 - The Friends of Family & Community Services, Inc., Cordially Invite You to A Holiday Brunch honoring Jane and P. C. Enniss, December 8, 1996.
 - Gabler, Edna. "Caught Between the Lines: Eastchester, New York, During the American Revolution. *Journal of the American Revolution*, February 14, 2019.

- *Historic Map of Eastchester In Commemoration of the Bill of Rights, 1991.*
- Memorial Day Tribute: Commemorative Program for the Centennial of World War I, Eastchester/Tuckahoe Veterans Ceremony & Parade Committee, May 27, 2018.
- Our Schools—Eastchester Districts #1 and #2. Eastchester, NY: League of Women Voters, c. 1970.
- Russell, Edwin F. *Siwanoy Country Club*, 1901-1976-75th Anniversary, 1976. A History of the Siwanoy Country Club. Two copies.
- o Siwanoy Country Club, Bronxville, N. Y., 1974-1975. Members' booklet.
- The Town of Eastchester, Founded 1664. Town of Eastchester, 1975.
- The Town of Eastchester, Founded 1664. Eastchester, NY. Town of Eastchester, 1981 (four copies), and revised edition, 1989 (two copies).
- Welcome to Eastchester, Established 1666. Eastchester, NY. League of Women Voters, Eastchester, New York, 1960, and revised edition, 1966.
- Author not given, "Yesterday and Today in Bronxville Schools"; Harriet H. Bianchi, "Centennial of Free School Act"; "Restoration of Old Marble School"; Harriet H. Bianchi, "A History of the Schools in Eastchester"; and "The Joy of Learning in the Bronxville Schools." *The Villager*, November 1967, 12-13, 14, 15, 16-17, and 18.
- Gale, Zona. "Katytown in the Eighties." *Harper's New Monthly Magazine*, August 1928, 288-294.
- Hoffman, Renoda. *The Battle of White Plains*. White Plains, NY: Battle of White Plains Monument Committee, Inc., not dated.
- Hyde, John Alden Lloyd. *The Relations between the Early Dutch and the Indians as Affecting the Subsequent Development of the Colony of New York.* New York: Society of Colonial Wars in the State of New York, 1924.
- Individuals
 - Andre, Stephen. "Compounding a Generator." *Target: The National Elevator Industry Educational Program Magazine*, Fall 1993, 10-11. Relating to H. Ward Leonard.
 - Bolton, Reginald Pelham. "Robert Bolton: School-Master, Parish Priest, and Antiquarian." The Quarterly Bulletin of the Westchester County Historical Society, July 1931, 89-105. Two copies.
 - Bolton, Reginald Pelham. "William Jay Bolton," in *The Quarterly Bulletin* of the Westchester County Historical Society, April 1933, 25-32.
 - Sherman, David. Ann's War: One Woman's Journey to the Codebreaking Victory over Japan. Washington, DC: National Security Agency, Center for Cryptologic History, 2019. Relating to Ann Caracristi.
 - Dickie, Ellen D. "Lorenzo J. Hatch." *The China Clipper*, September 1966, 91-93.

- Ward, Bradley. "Lorenzo of Dorset." *Yankee*, November 1967, 110-113, 220-221. Article about Lorenzo Hatch.
- Jackson, Glenn E. "Lorenzo J. Hatch, Bank Note/Stamp Artist, from Vermont to Peking." *The Essay Proof Journal*, fourth quarter, 1986, 140-149.
- *Luzerne County Courthouse—History.* Luzerne County, PA, n. d. Includes information about **Will H. Low** and **Charles L. Hinton**.
- Redway, Jacques Wardlaw. "Some Side-Lights in the Case of Anne Hutchinson." Mount Vernon, NY: privately printed, 1931. With inscription, "Mr. Frank R. Chambers—with the compliments of Jacques W. Rudway." From the Margaret Chambers Warnshuis Collection.
- Leonardo, Bianca A., and Winnifred K. Rugg. *Anne Hutchinson: Unsung Heroine of History.* Joshua Tree, CA: Tree of Life Publications, 1995.
- Knight, Charles R. "Parade of Life through the Ages," *National Geographic Magazine*, February 1942, 141-184 and XVII-XXIV.

- Mural Paintings in the Rotunda of the State Education Building, Albany, New York, Designed and Executed in the Years 1913-1918 by Will H. Low. Albany, NY: The University of the State of New York, 1958. Three copies.
- A Guide to the Education Building of the State of New York. Albany, NY: Department of Education of the State of New York, c. 1965. Includes information about Will H. Low.
- 411 State Street: A History. Albany, NY: Nelson A. Rockefeller Institute of Government, c. 1981. Includes information about Will H. Low.
- The Art and Architecture of the New York State Education Building. Program for a symposium presented by the Preservation League of New York State, May 20, 1989. Includes information about Will H. Low. Two copies.
- o Arms, John Taylor. "Hobart Nichols," in American Artist, September 1943.
- Tackel, Martin Sidney. Women and American Pageantry, 1908-1918, pages 91-102. Ph.D. Dissertation, City University of New York, 1982. University Microforms International. Excerpt relating to Violet Oakley and the 1909 Pageant of Westchester.
- o Bulletin: Violet Oakley. Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 1979.
- Mosgrove, Mildred C. *The Memorial Church, Fairhaven, Massachusetts*. Fairhaven, MA, 1986. Includes information about **Robert Reid**.
- Gamow, Barbara. *Palace of Fine Arts: A Brief History.* San Francisco: Exploratorium, 1987. Includes information about **Robert Reid**.

- Appellate Division of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, First Judicial Department. Appellate Division, First Department, c. 1990s. Includes information about Robert Reid.
- Mitchel, F. A. "Between the Lines at Stone River. A Story." *Harper's New Monthly Magazine*, January 1898, 283-299. With two illustrations by William T. Smedley.
- Hamilton, Jesse Lewis. "Dr. and Mrs. William Campbell Steere." The Villager, April 1966, 12-13, 24, 30.
- Underhill, Kathleen W. "Captain John Underhill's American Descendants in Westchester County, N. Y." *Bulletin of the Underhill Society of America, Education and Publishing Fund,* New York, November, 1971, 7-13.
- Underhill, Kathleen W., "A Few Westchester Underhills"; Harry Macy, Jr., "The Underhills and Historic St. Paul's Church, Eastchester, N. Y."; and Anita I. Comstock, "Bronxville's Post Office...and a Man Named Underhill." *Bulletin of the Underhill Society of America, Education and Publishing Fund,* New York, October 1972, 8-9, 2-3, and 10-12.
- Underhill, Kathleen W., "Where are My Children in 1976?", and Harry Macy, Jr., "The Underhill Family and the American Revolution." Bulletin of the Underhill Society of America, Education and Publishing Fund, New York, October 1976, 3-17, 17-25.
- Underhill, Kathleen W., "A Little Leaven Leaveneth the Whole Lump!"; William Hamilton, "Portrait of Abijah Morgan (1783-1869) of Eastchester, N. Y."; and William Hamilton, "Portrait of Jane (Underhill) Morgan, Wife of Abijah Morgan and Daughter of Peter and Hester (Bonnet) Underhill of Yonkers, N. Y." Bulletin of the Underhill Society of America, Education and Publishing Fund, New York, November, 1977.
- Proceedings of the Underhill Society of America at the Unveiling of the Monument to Captain John Underhill at Underhill Burying Ground, Matinecock, Long Island, July 11, 1908. Bulletin of the Underhill Society of America, Education and Publishing Fund, New York, November 1978.
- "Ward Leonard Electric Company." c. 1970s.
- Lawrence Farms—Two Houses. Bronxville, NY: Lawrence Properties, c. 1930.
- *Miss Mason's School for Girls and Young Women.* Tarrytown, New York, c. 1905; together with a reprint of Miss Mason's article, "The Private School and the Girl," by Miss Mason, *New York Churchman*, n. d.; a flyer, "Miss Mason's School...Requirements for Wardrobe"; and a typescript of "Castle Song," a school song.
- Mount Vernon

- Dunkak, Harry M. St. Paul's Church, Eastchester: A Colonial and Revolutionary Parish in New York. Mount Vernon, NY: St. Paul's Church National Historic Site and Harry M. Dunkak, 1999.
- Franko, Alfred M. *The Cradle of Liberty and Shrine of the Bill of Rights*. Mount Vernon, NY: City of Mount Vernon, NY, c. 1943. Two copies.
- Franko, Alfred M. *The Place of Mount Vernon's Village Green and St. Paul's Church in American History*. Mount Vernon, NY: City of Mount Vernon, c. 1960.
- Gordon, Dorothy Gay. *The Social and Cultural Development of Mount Vernon, New York.* Mount Vernon, NY: Mount Vernon Public Library, 1951. Two copies.
- *Historical Review of the City of Mount Vernon, New York.* Mount Vernon, NY: The American National Bank, 1927. Two copies.
- Hufeland, Otto. *Early Mount Vernon*. Mount Vernon, NY: Mount Vernon Public Library, 1940.
- Miller, Louise Stevens. *Story of the Stevens House, 1851-1882.* Mount Vernon, NY: Mount Vernon Public Library, 1951.
- *Mount Vernon, N. Y.: "City of Homes."* [Mount Vernon, NY: Chamber of Commerce, 1913].
- Programme for Descendants' Day Celebration, June 14, 1931. Mount Vernon, NY: St. Paul's Church, 1931.
- The Restoration of Saint Paul's Church Cemetery and Rectory. Mount Vernon, NY: St. Paul's Church, 1930. Five copies, including one from the Margaret Chambers Warnshuis Collection.
- "St. Paul's, Eastchester, Mount Vernon, New York, A National Shrine."
 From the Margaret Chambers Warnshuis Collection.
- Spruill, Larry H. When the Train Came: A Brief History of the Railroad and Its Impact on the Town of Eastchester and the Village and City of Mount Vernon, New York. Mount Vernon, NY: City of Mount Vernon, 1999.
- Weigle, W. Harold, Jr., ed. *St. Paul's Episcopal Church, Eastchester Monthly Bulletin*, June 1930. Mount Vernon, NY: St. Paul's Episcopal Church, 1930.
- Wintjen, John G. *The Village of Mount Vernon, New York, from 1951 to 1891.* Mount Vernon, NY: Mount Vernon Public Library, 1940. Two copies.
- Wintjen, Julia Treacy. *Along the Road to Bedford and Vermont: A Colonial Highway through Mount Vernon*. Mount Vernon, NY: Mount Vernon Public Library, 1949. Two copies.
- Moxhay, Charles. "100 Years of Health Care." Rye, NY: The Rye Historical Society, 1989.

- Roberts, Mary Fanton. "The Value of Outdoor Plays to America: Through the Pageant Shall We Develop a Drama of Democracy?" *The Craftsman,* August 1909, pp. 491-506.
- Squires, Richard C. Squash Tennis. [Bronxville, NY?]: privately printed, 1968.
- Stuart, Ruth McEnery. "The Unlived Life of Little Mary Ellen." *Harper's New Monthly Magazine*, October 1896, 697-709.
- Stuart, Ruth McEnery. "The Various Tempers of Grandmother Gregg." *Harper's New Monthly Magazine*, September 1897, 641-647.
- Tuckahoe
 - *Centennial Souvenir of the Immaculate Conception Church, Tuckahoe, New York, 1853-1953.* Program, October 4, 1953.
 - 25 Years of Caring—1984 through 2009. Tuckahoe, NY: Jansen Hospice and Palliative Care, c. 2009.
 - *Tuckahoe Centennial: 2002 Commemorative Calendar.* Tuckahoe, NY: Village of Tuckahoe, 2002. Two copies.
 - Tuckahoe, the First Hundred Years: A Pictorial Essay Celebrating the Centennial of the Village of Tuckahoe. Tuckahoe, NY: Village of Tuckahoe, 2001. Two copies.
- Walker, Dale. *O, Boy!* [World War I as Seen through the Letters of Leonard and Irving Morange]. Typed manuscript, 2017.
- Westchester County
 - Comstock, Anita Inman. *Wondrous Westchester: Its History, Landmarks and Special Events.* Privately printed, 1984. Four copies.
 - Dunkak, Harry M. Still All Around Us: An Illustrated Guide to the American Revolution in Westchester County. Mount Vernon, NY: St. Paul's Church National Historic Site, 2001.
 - French, Alvah P., compiler. Westchester County: Its Urban and Suburban Attractions. [Westchester County, NY]: Westchester Lighting Company, Northern Westchester Lighting Company, Peekskill Lighting and Railroad Company, 1923.
 - A Guide to the Gilded Age in Westchester. The Hudson River Museum, c. 1978.
 - Hart, Derrill W. Westchester County. Westchester County Realty Board, c 1930. Oversize.
 - Hoffman, Renoda. *Historical Highlights of Westchester*. Battle of White Plains Monument Committee, 1969. Two copies.
 - Hufeland, Otto. *Westchester County during the American Revolution*, 1775-1783. Privately printed, 1926. Advertising brochure for a book with this title.

- Hultz, Helen L. *Incidents from Westchester's History*. Westchester County Publications Committee, 1934.
- Mitchell, Louis L. Westchester: A New York State Date Book. Louis L. Mitchell, 1956.
- Open House Day: Two Centuries of Historic Homes in Southern Westchester.
 Guide Map and Information Brochure for tour, May 14, 1966.
- \circ Playland Then and Now A Photo Documentary. Westchester County, 1985.
- Smith, Frances H. The Story of the Geology of Westchester County. Westchester County Publications Committee, 1934.
- Swanson, Susan Cochran. Toward a More Perfect Union: Westchester County, New York State, and the Adoption of the United States Constitution. Westchester County, 1987.
- Swanson, Susan Cochran, Gara LaMarche, and Reed Irvine. *Freedom of the Press: From Zenger to Rushdie.* Westchester County, 1989.
- Weigold, Marilyn E. *Westchester History at a Glance*. Westchester County, 1983.
- Wellesley-in-Westchester—House and Art Tour, Tuesday, May 3, 1966.
- *Westchester*. White Plains, NY: Westchester County, 1961.
- Westchester County Center—A Pictorial History. Westchester County, 1988.
- Westchester Realtor Housing Exposition Issue. New York: Westchester County Realty Board, May 1946.
- Westchester Year of History Celebration, 1609-1959 Souvenir Journal.
 Westchester County Recreation Commission, 1959. Program.
- Wiggin, Kate Douglas. *A Thanksgiving Retrospect, or, Simplicity of Life in Old New England.* 1906, reprinted 1981.
- Yonkers
 - *Birch Brook Hall, Bronxville, New York.* [56 Pondfield Road West.] New York: Hamilton, Ilelin & Co., c. 1924.
 - o Bretton Hall. [294 Bronxville Road.]
 - Bronxville Brook Gardens...Cooperative Apartments. [Palmbrook Apartments, 811 Palmer Road.] Two copies.
 - *Bronxville Chateau*. 270 Bronxville Road. Three copies. Also, drawing of room layout, 1936.
 - *The Bronxville Lodge*. 280 Bronxville Road. Three copies.
- Box 5
- [Brooklands] *The Arches.* New York: Lawrence Management, Inc., c. 1928. A promotional brochure for one of the components of the Brooklands apartments in Yonkers. Two copies.

- [Brooklands]—*Colonnade.* New York: Lawrence Management, Inc., c. 1928. A promotional brochure for one of the components of the Brooklands apartments in Yonkers. Five copies.
- o Brooklands-The Georgian. 1000 Palmer Road. Three copies.
- Walton, Frank L. *The Cedar Knolls*. Yonkers, NY: The Cedar Knolls Colony, 1960. Two copies.
- *The Cedar Knolls and the Cedar Knolls Colony.* Yonkers, NY: The Cedar Knolls Colony, 1978.
- o The Commodore. [42 Pondfield Road West.]
- *The Croydon.* 35 Parkview Avenue.
- *Down East.* Pamphlet for a Housing Development in the Cedar Knolls Area of Yonkers.
- Garrett Place List of Buildings in the Bronxville Road/Palmer Road Area.
- Beaman, Arthur S. "Know Your Westchester Colleges" [Sarah Lawrence College]. Westchester Life, November 1947, 12-13, 25-28.
- *A New Sarah Lawrence Building* [Sarah Lawrence College theater arts center building], c. 1950.
- *A Pioneer College in Liberal Education—Sarah Lawrence College, Founded 1928.* Sarah Lawrence College, c. 1950.
- Sarah Lawrence College A Plan for the Future. Sarah Lawrence College, 1958.
- o Sarah Lawrence College. Sarah Lawrence College, c. 1960.
- Fifty Years—The Sarah Lawrence College 50th Anniversary Celebration at Avery Fisher Hall, Lincoln Center Plaza, November 6, 1978.
- The School Eight House and Garden Tour, May 19, 1971. Guide for a House Tour in the Cedar Knolls and Lawrence Park West Areas of Yonkers. Two copies.
- Smith, Dorothy, ed. Asbury United Methodist Church (Crestwood) 225th Anniversary Commemorative Book. Tuckahoe, NY, 1996.
- *Traymore Dwellings, Garden Apartments.* [Bronxville Court, 242 Bronxville Road.] New York: Traymore Dwellings, Inc., c. 1920.
- o Tudor Arms. 31 Pondfield Road West.
- *The Wellington.* 949 Palmer Road.
- o Whitehall at Bronxville. [White Hall Apartments, 45 Pondfield Road West.]
- *The Winchester*. 900 Palmer Road.